Report No. 14/11

National Park Authority
REPORT OF HEAD OF BUSINESS MANAGEMENT

SUBJECT:

MANAGEMENT OF THE RESERVED SPACES IN LITTLE HAVEN CAR PARK
Purpose of Report
Approval is sought to delegate the administration of the reserved spaces in Little Haven Car Park.

Background
Twenty eight spaces in Little Haven are currently designated as reserved for residents.  These were originally allocated when the car park was constructed in the 1960s and were informally managed by a local councillor.  Whenever a space becomes available every effort is made to try to ensure that this is reallocated to a permanent resident.

However, over the years with the change of use of many of the properties to holiday homes, second homes or retirement homes, there is concern that a number of these reserved spaces are underused, or not used by all year round residents of the village.  Some permanent residents are unable to have a space. 
Proposal
At the last National Park Authority meeting Members asked that further discussions were held with the community council.  Following discussions with representatives from the community council and community, it is proposed that the allocation of residents reserved spaces is delegated to the local community for a trial period of one year (2011/12) on the following basis:-

· The allocation process should be fully transparent and made by a representative residents’ group chaired by a member of the community council

· The criteria for allocating spaces should be agreed with the NPA and made public

· The criteria should enable local residents with no off street parking to have first priority 

· The list of allocated holders of reserved spaces to be public

· The Authority is to receive £35 for each space, although the community may make an additional charge to cover administrative costs etc.

· Any reserved spaces not allocated to permanent residents may be made available to other residents with at an additional charge, to be shared with the Authority on a 50:50 basis
· The community group are to take responsibility for resolving any disputes regarding the allocation of spaces

If the approach proves successful a more formal arrangement to lease up to 28 spaces on an annual basis will be considered for subsequent years.
Financial Considerations
An increase in charges of £65 per space was approved recently.  This proposal would result in income remaining at last years level although there would be a reduction in administration and an unquantifiable benefit to the residents of Little Haven.

Risk Considerations
This proposal is dependant on the ability of the community group to satisfactorily manage to allocations.  Should that prove unsuccessful, the Authority could take over the management again.
Recommendation
That Members AUTHORISE officers to negotiate a temporary delegation of the allocation of reserved spaces as described above.

For further information contact Alan Hare on 01646 624810
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